TILDEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Friday, September 8, 2017 Workshop

The Tilden Township Board of Supervisors met in the Township Municipal Building with the following present: Supervisors Gene Schappell, Fred Herman and Carl Spatz, Road Master Mike Quick, Police Chief William McEllroy, Assistant Township Secretary Monica Flower, Township Manager Cheryl Haus. The attendance roster is on file with the secretary.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gene Schappell at 9:00 a.m.

Issues discussed were:

- Police Chief McEllroy presented a detailed cost analysis on the patrolling of Kernsville Dam which will be presented at the September 20th meeting with Rep. Knowles and DEP. Chief Bill McEllroy's Employment Agreement was reviewed and discussed.
- Road Master Mike Quick was presented with a framed article from the Reading Eagle. Greg Haas, Township Engineer, is to contact the I78/61 project engineer for storm water guidance. The 2017 Road Project should be done by Friday, September 8th.
- A development opportunity was presented by Mark Powell, Century Land Development and Jim McCarthy, McCarthy Engineering.
- The Supervisors agreed September to be declared Childhood Cancer Awareness Month and will be voted on at the regular meeting scheduled for Wednesday, September 13th.
- Ironwood Properties/Traffic Impact Fee Funds Solicitor, Joan London to be contacted to review and present at the regular meeting scheduled for Wednesday, September 13th.

The Workshop meeting was recessed at 12:00pm for a brief Executive Session and reconvened at 12:19pm.

A motion was made by Carl Spatz and seconded by Gene Schappell to adjourn the meeting at 12:25 p.m. Spatz, Herman and Schappell voted yes.

Tilden Township Assistant Secretary Monica A. Flower